
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

 
Adult Clubhouse - Northstar Rec Center

10 a.m.
September 2, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by President Thornton. It was announced by the property manager that a quorum was in place through members in attendance and ballots received for the Board of Directors Election. 
It was moved, seconded, and passed to appoint owners Dick Moriski, Robyn Rakusin, and Midge Zilker to be inspectors of Election to count the ballots for the Board of Directors election.  

The Inspectors of Election began counting ballots for the Board of Directors election in an area in open view of the membership. 

Minutes of the September 4, 2011 Annual Meeting were approved. 
The Board of Directors was introduced as follows:



Bob Thornton – President



Bill Ireton – Vice President


Liz Reagor – Secretary/Treasurer



Directors at large – 
Dick Bjur






Bill Hoffman
Recently retired Director Jim Steeb was thanked for his service to the Board and the Association. 

CAMCO management personnel were introduced as follows:



Peter Miller – Property Manager


Sandy Miller – Accounts Receivable Manager



Eric Wicks – Property manager



Krysta Steigler – Administrative Assistant/Maintenance Dispatcher

Introductions of the Association’s legal counsel were made as follows:

Mike Brown – Litigation attorney with the firm of Stoel Rives, Truckee, CA

Bruce Inman – General legal counsel with the firm of Inman & Associates, Roseville, CA

Mr. Brown, Aspen Grove’s counsel in the litigation concerning the retention basin gave a presentation to the owners of the status of the retention basin.  Much of the presentation concerned the factual background of the retention basin which is described in Aspen Grove’s Closing Trial Brief which was made available to the owners.  Counsel also described the upcoming events in the litigation concerning the closing arguments scheduled at the Court on September 26, 2012, and answered owners’ questions concerning the lawsuit.
Director Dick Bjur will continue to communicate with the membership on litigation matters on a monthly basis through e-mails and U.S. mail. It was requested that instructions on where court proceedings are taking place be included in the mailings. 

Presently 106 owners are receiving email communications from the Association while 74 still receive information by U.S. Mail.  
Mr. Inman, Aspen Grove’s general legal counsel explained the corporate influence in homeowners’ associations and how the Association’s board of directors operates within the law. 
Mr. Thornton gave the President’s report that included the following items:

1. The Board is working on obtaining approval from Plumas Bank for a $600,000 line of credit from Plumas Bank in Truckee. The loan will be based on levying an emergency assessment in the total amount of $1,080,000 ($6,000 per unit owner). The assessment will be structured over two years in three payment phases. The first phase will be 25% ($1,500) due after the first year. The second phase will be 25 %( $1,500) due after a year and a half. The third phase will be 50% ($3,000) due after two years. 
2. The Board will be meeting after the annual meeting to extend the payback period of a $300,000 loan from the reserve fund to the operating fund. 

3. The Board will be approving a budget for 2012/2013 for distribution to the membership by September 15th. The proposed budget being considered has no overall increase to revenue. High legal expenses have been taken out of operating expenses and will be dealt with through emergency assessments. Payments to the various size units are being reallocated. 
4. The first draft of a new reserve study prepared by Browning Reserve Group was recently received by the Board. It will be reviewed at a future board meeting. When finalized it will be made available to the membership electronically and in hard copy from CAMCO. 

Mr. Miller gave the financial report that included the following.
1. In reviewing the July 2012 balance sheet the Association had a balance of over $46,700 in the loan payment account, over $120,400 in the operating account, and over $44,700 in the reserve account. Emergency assessments receivable total over $228,000 while prepaid assessments are over $28,800. In reviewing the year to date November through July income and expense statement it was noted that after 9 months of the fiscal year income exceeded expenses by over $175,481. Legal bills of over $500,000 are still outstanding, which when booked will in September will have expenses exceeding revenues by over an estimated $325,000. Items over budget as of the end of July include legal expenses of over $570,100, building maintenance general of over $66,900, retention pond expenses of over $33,400. Snow removal for the year totaled over $46,200, under budget by over $81,700. 

2. To date two emergency assessments have been levied on the membership. The first for $3,000 payable in a lump sum,  and the second for $3,900 payable in a lump sum or over a seven year period of monthly payments with interest. 

Mrs. Reagor presented the following resolution that was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

Resolved, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2012, as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Thornton gave an update on the aspen trees. Five sump pumps have been installed in the aspen grove to lower the high water table generated by the leaking detention pond. The water is being pumped out of the grove to a culvert on Silver Strike where it then flows into Martis Creek. The pumps’ outflow is being monitored weekly. The test wells where the pumps are located are experiencing lower water tables. 
Owners were asked to assist with the litigation by reporting any changing water conditions around or beneath their units to the management company. It was also suggested that they contact friends and relatives in the media and ask them to tell the story of the leaking retention pond and ongoing litigation to the general public.

Mr. Miller gave the maintenance report that included the following:

1. The CAMCO maintenance crew has been inspecting and cleaning out crawl spaces under units this year.
2. Sump pumps were installed in three units (3124,3125,3131) in February 2012 by the CAMCO maintenance crew to remove water from the leaking retention pond. The outflow of the pumps is measured and recorded weekly.

3. Painting of selected weathered siding surfaces will be done this fall by Sierra Paint & Chemical. 

4. Siding repair will be done this fall on unit 3107.

5. Parking lot asphalt sealing will be done this fall by Shaffer Sealing. 

6. Parking lot snow removal will be done by Al Pombo, Inc. again this winter. 

7. CAMCO will be doing the pathway snow removal this winter. 

8. Chimney flue inspections and sweeping where necessary was completed in June by A Better Clean.

No architectural upgrade report was given. 
Owner comments were made regarding the litigation, reserve funding, and conference call accessibility form the annual meeting. 
Election results for the 2012 / 2013 Board of Directors were announced as follows:

Tom Amen

81 votes


Richard Bjur

71 

Bill Ireton

71

Bob Thornton
65


Bill Hoffman

53


Pete Val Spinosa
46


Liz Reagor

44
Messrs.’ Amen, Bjur, Ireton, Thornton, and Hoffman will serve as the Board of Directors for a one year period beginning September 2, 2012. Mrs., Reagor was thanked for her 27 years of service on the Board. Mr. Val Spinosa was thanked for running and asked to stay involved with Board activities. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 


Peter Miller

Property Manager
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